
What a great summer we are having.  Lots of Friday night dancing
and what a great turnout for Junior SOS at NMB!  From what I heard,
this was one of the largest turnouts yet.  We are preparing for our
Junior event on August 3rd, so please plan to come out and cheer on
all those Juniors dancing and leaning so we can keep the dance alive.

In just over a month, we have Fall Migration, SOS.  The Fun Monday ticket sales are 
going on now.  See an officer or Board Member to get your Fun Monday Tickets now.

Enjoy the rest of your summer!

Be a Blessing to those you meet!!

Amber Allen, BSC President 2024
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Calling all members….we want to  hear from you!  This is your Newsletter,  What would 
be interesting to you?  Participation from our Officers,  Committee Chairs, Board of 
Directors is somewhat expected.  However, Members, please let me know how I can 
improve this publication to reflect your interests in activities of  BSC, SOS, ACSC.. The 
cut off for submission for the Newsletter is August 25, 2024. Every publication must be 
approved by our President to be distributed. 

Brenda  R. Smith, BSC Shag Rag Editor, 2024



BUSINESS MEETING July 20, 2024

Paula Lowe welcomed everyone and called meeting to order at 6:30 pm PRESIDENT’S REMARKS -(Paula Lowe 
)that everyone to please sign in. Sign in sheets available at each entrance. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT –(Andrea Loy) Everyone was asked if they had an opportunity to read the minutes in the 
last newsletter and if no questions could we get a motion to accept. Janice McSherry made a motion to accept –
Ronnie Gregory - 2nd - all approved 

TREASURER’S REPORT – (Scott Loy) Shared the balances of the General Account and the Special Account. 
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Janice McSherry and 2nd by Gerald Scarlett. All approved. 

SUNSHINE REPORT - (Lucy Duval) See Newsletter for details. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT –(Buddy Richardson)-Report on the Membership Party – October 5th Cooking 
Crew will be cooking – Wine Tasting – Cornhole – DJ and Karaoke. Will be held at Parr and Davis in Graham 

Old Business 

Luau –Andrea Loy - Report that the Luau brought in $1,163.93. Thanks everyone that came, volunteered, donated 
items and helped to decorate. .
Junior Shaggers Event – (Debbie Burnham) this event will be held at Thataways in Burlington on August 3rd–
with the City of Burlington co-sponsoring this event. This will bring kids ages - walking to 21 – together to learn the 
shag steps. 3pm – 7 pm Hoping to have 50 young adults to participate – please spread the word. Debbie Burnham 
explain that dance will also help the kids with self -Confidence - develop good habits – communication skills. We 
will have a box at the club for donation for shoes – if anybody would like to donate. Debbie Burnham will be asking 
for donations for snacks and volunteers for that day. We did ask for $200 from the general fund for donation or 
whatever is needed if we need it (may or may not use it). Janice McSherry made a motion and Carol Oakley 2nd 
and all approved. 
Special Olympics Golf Tournament – October 11th -Quaker Creek Golf Course.. Cayce Lineberry is the 
Chairperson – Looking for sponsors now. Still looking for Sponsors would like to have 125. Details on t-shirt and 
food for participants. 
Fun Monday Tickets – are on sale now $10 a piece – Grand prize $5000. See a Board member for ticket 
purchase. Reverse Raffle – Brian from the Denise Marie Flaherty Memorial Foundation will be here around 8 pm 
July 19th for us to present the check to him in the amount of $4,348.50. 

New Business

Nominations for 2025 Officers and BOD (Gerald Scarlett) – Nominations will be taken September 27th 
Tea Party at Fall SOS – Ronnie and Mary need to reserve the time at OD Arcade. A mock vote to see if there was 
interest in this was taken - there were 18 in favor . According to the by-laws you need to bring it up in one meeting 
and vote on it at the next meeting which would be August 16th. Ronnie and Mary stated they need to let the Arcade 
know ASAP. Darlene Oakley stated we need to follow the by-laws and vote next month. Also stated the money for 
the tea party in the spring SOS is funded by what the float makes and there is no budget for the Fall tea party. 
Explained to new members what the Tea Party is and how it works. A member suggested our club pick a spot and 
time to meet and everyone purchase what they want to eat and drink and enjoy the time of fellowship with the club 
members. Another member asked about going back to the script party vs the tea party. 
Dance Lessons – has brought in $864 so far this year. 30 new members -next class is Thursday, August 1st. Jr 
Shag Event - Allen Roney – asked the club to go ahead and schedule this event every year the 1st weekend in 
August. Some club members wanted to hold off on this until after the Jr Shag Event this year. Allen made a motion 
and Brenda 2nd – 18 approved and 8 were opposed.

Next meeting is Friday, August 16th at 6:30 pm The meeting was adjourned by Paula at 7:33pm
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING                                                                                       June 10, 2024 

Call to Order  -Buddy  - meeting was called to order at 5:57 pm .  Paula Lowe absent

Secretary Report – presented by Andrea.  Motion to accept Allen – 1st and  Buddy 2nd – All approved

Treasurer Report – presented by Scott.  Motion to accept Debbie 1st and  Gerald 2nd - All approved

Chairman’s Report – nothing to report
President’s Report 

Fall SOS – currently selling tickets they do not have to be present to win. Due back to Amber by August 16th
Calendar – updated dates on the Calendar –
Aug 3rd – Jr Shagger event –
Sept 12-22nd – SOS  Will vote on a Tea Party Friday night to be held Saturday – September 14th
Sept 27th – Nominations for BSC Officers and 2 Directors
October 5th – membership Party @ Parr & Davis
October 11th – Special Olympics Golf Tournament @ Quaker Creek
October 18th – nomination acceptance night
December 7th – Christmas Party
Janice McSherry is donating a quilt she made to the club to raffle off.  We would like to sell tickets for this for 
$10 each. Money raised would be put in the General Fund. – Need to vote on this.  We will move this to the 
August meeting – Janice would like to raffle this off at the Luau next year.

Old Business
Junior Shaggers Event – August 3rd – Looking for more sponsors  - Debbie is working on the snacks for this 
event.  We need volunteers to come out and support.  May need to ask the club for $200 to help with the 
snacks.
Luau was June 22nd.  We made $1168.93 at the event
Special Olympic Golf Tournament – October 11th  Cayce to report at the Business Meeting

New Business 
Nominations for BSC Board and 2 directors – September 27th

Meeting Adjourned 

Next Board Meeting – August 12, 2024 The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 pm

Hall Of Fame Nominations  

We will be seeking 
nominations in September for our 2024 
Hall of Fame award. See our website for 
nomination forms and qualifying criteria. 
This can include members past and 
present. Submit completed forms to 
HOF chairs, Ronnie and Mary Gregory 
by October 1st.



SUNSHINE NEWS

Praise:

Buddy and Robin Richardson’s grandson had heart 
surgery July 5.  He is now home and doing well.

Prayer:

Nita Wilson’s Sister, Betty Jo Hill, passed away July 21.  
Please keep Nita and the family in your prayers.

“Oh taste and see that the Lord is good, Blessed is the an 
who trust in Him

Lucy DuVall 336-580-8838
Sunshine Chair lpduvall@aol.com

New Members!  We are glad you are 
here!

Eddie Parada Myque
Mike Myque
Karen Fogleman
Mary Williams
Randy Law
Jill Law
Scott Tolley
Jodi Meacham
Lindsay Crouse

8/1
Kevin Loy

8/2
Amanda Askew

8/3
Debbie Burnham

8/3
Kathy Shotwell

8/6
Bernice Shoffner

8/8
Amy Storey

8/8
Larry Veach

8/9Edith Loy

8/12
James Bogue

8/13Cindy Swiggett

8/15Lynda Justice

8/19Jesse Justice

8/21Buddy Whaley

8/23Cayce Lineberry

8/23Mac McSherry

8/25June Curts

8/26Buddy Baker

8/28
Thomas Brent 
Wilder

8/29Lynda Allred











This rendering is not the original written by Wes May, NMBHOF and Living Legends, for Chatham Area 
Shag Club in the 90’s. This is a more recent and very timely version and clearly in need in some clubs -
not notably in Burlington thankfully. There's still lots of room for etiquette improvement in most clubs!

Article submitted by Tom Pritchett, Member of BSC 







BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights are held at Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club
P. O. Box 1174
Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Rockin' Ron RussDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmAug 2:

Rob LassiterDJ:
Summer Send-Off - Junior Shaggers at 
Thataways. CLICK HERE for the FLYER and more 
information

Aug 3:

Bill MooreDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmAug 9:

TBDDJ:Business Meeting Night & from 7:00 - 10:00 PMAug 16:

Furman DominickDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 1000 pmAug 23:

Brent “Showtime” LloydDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmAug 30:

Buck CrumptonDJ:Shag night from 7:00 - 10:00 pmSept 6:


